
 

NOTICE OF ELECTION CANCELLATION FOR CITY COUNCIL POSTS 3, 4, AND 5 

 

Pursuant to O.C.G.A.§21-2-291, notice is hereby given that the City of Brooklet General Municipal 
Election for City Council Post 3, City Council Post 4, and City Council Post 5, scheduled for November 4, 
2025, at the Bulloch County Recreation Department (Brooklet Community Center), is cancelled. The 
following candidates have qualified for office and are unopposed.    

For City Council Post 3: Rebecca Kelly 

For City Council Post 4:  Phillip Oliver 

For City Council Post 5: Sheila Wentz 

 

The above unopposed candidates shall be deemed to have voted for themselves. 

This 21ST day of August 2025. 

 

 

Election Superintendent 

Lori Phillips 

City of Brooklet 


